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Parish Council Notes  

After nearly four years in September the Parish 
Council Chairman John Coote announced that he 
was standing down from the Chair. He will be 
continuing as a Parish Councillor at least until 
May 2011 when the four-yearly Parish Council 
elections will be held.  
 
John has done an excellent job of steering the 
Council through some difficult times. Johnõs big-
gest achievement was to go a long way to       
restoring the damage done to the Churchyard in 
2005, following a moment of Health and Safety 
madness. John led a successful campaign, which 
took up a great deal of his time for close to 5 
years. 
 
He has chaired every meeting and committee 
meeting of the Parish Council during his time of 
office and was instrumental in the purchase of 
the land to the west of Moorcroft Rd and, after 
consultation meetings with the parishioners, the 
formation of the Des Phippen Park steering com-
mittee. A committed ecologist, and a wildlife   
expert, he has produced the blueprint by which 
the Park will be developed over the next 10-15 
years and has immediately instigated, with the 
support and help of Hutton in Bloom, the planting 
programme which is beginning to flourish. He will 
continue to chair this steering group and then the 
long-term management committee.  
 
John Cole the former Vice-Chairman will succeed 
John Coote as Chairman. Cllr. Ian Pickett         
becomes the new Vice-Chairman. 
 
Currently the Parish Council are in discussion with 
the Scouts over a new lease to their property off 
St Maryõs Rd. The Scout Hut was refurbished in 
2008 with the assistance of many of the parish-
ioners and funding from various sources including 
a National Lottery Grant. During this time the 
building has gone through somewhat of a Renais-
sance and has been a focal point for many     
Village events such as the May Day and the    
Annual Hutton Festival, as well as continuing to 
offer Scouting to the children of this village and 
beyond. We also saw the Little Owls come in and 
make use of the excellent facilities to offer 
Nursery and Pre-School day care to the children 
of the Community. This process will take time as 
we on the Parish Council must be satisfied that 

any agreement serves the best interest of the 
Parish as a whole. We are committed to reaching 
an agreement that protects the future of the 
Scout Hut for everyone. 
 
We have had another successful Hutton Festival 
this year. The festival took place in early Sep-
tember and the Parish council are delighted to 
announce that the money raised for charity was 
close to £1000. This was largely due to the gen-
erous donations from the stallholders during the 
Taste of Somerset craft, food and drink fair and 
to the profits on the bar! The dates for the 2011 
Hutton Festival will be Wednesday August 31st to 
Sunday 5th   September 2011. 
 
It is with regret that the Parish Council have ac-
cepted the resignation of Andy Basterfield who 
has been the Clerk to Hutton Parish Council for 
the last 7 years having previously been the Clerk 
for 3 years in the 1990õs. Andy has served the 
Council well over his two terms. We wish to thank 
Andy for all his hard work and diligence and 
wish him every success in the future.  
 
The vacancy is advertised elsewhere in this issue 
of Hutton News. It will also be advertised in the 
Weston Mercury. 
 
Hutton Parish Council 
November 2010 
 

Julie Bradley of the St. John's Ambulance 
receives a cheque for £500 from Parish Council 
Chairman, John Cole.   The donation is 50% of 
the money raised for charity by the recent 
Hutton Festival/Taste of Somerset.   The other 
50% is due to be handed over shortly to the 
League of Friends of Weston Hospital.    
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From your District Councillors  

We suppose we should start off this month by 
putting our heads in the lion's mouth and asking 
how everyone is getting on with the new waste 
recycling service ? 
Of course we know there have been teething 
problems and some particularly annoying repeat 
issues for a few areas in the village, but truth to 
tell out of the thousands of collections every 
week the complaints have been remarkably low 
and reducing as the new contractor and resi-
dents get to grip with the changes. We must   
admit though that even we still have to remem-
ber occasionally which week it is for the non    
recyclable bin and which plastics are acceptable 
and which are not.....!!. We would however like to 
thank the residents for their response to the new 
system, and the amount of material being recy-
cled has increased considerably. 
On to other matters. With Oldmixon Road newly 
resurfaced the main road through Hutton is now 
pretty well up together but we do have a few 
other problems in the parish. A number of resi-
dents did ask if some of these poor road       
surfaces in the village, such as St Marys road 
and Church lane could not be done at the same 
time. This was not possible as the finance was on-
ly available for the specific scheme, but      re-
pairs on the other roads have been requested, 
and it is hoped that some progress can be made 
shortly. If there are any other locations, please 
let us know quickly before the government grant 
funding dries up. Meanwhile we have been look-
ing at the  master plan for Weston Airfield, 
which is now coming together .We like the open 
space on the south side but are not sure about 
the cross airfield link road which will connect 
Winterstoke Road to the A371 and eventual M5 
junction 21.We imagine this might be quite a 
popular route for some Hutton residents so are 
concerned at the idea that it might just be an  

urban 30mph road with lots of junctions rather 
than a proper bypass alternative to Herluin 
Way .What do you think? 
Also there is a proposal for a 52 metre high   
Leisure Dome south of the new road/old runway. 
We see that as attracting a lot of additional 
traffic (and visitors) to the area and will also be 
interested to see what visual impact it will have 
on the surrounding area. After all 52 meters is 
over 170 feet...a lot higher than your average 
building 
Finally, have you promenaded along Weston 
seafront lately ? Even we are surprised at the 
transformation that has taken place since this  
administration was  elected three and a 
half  years ago. Whilst everyone rightly praises 
the £50,000 investment in the Pier ,it is worth 
mentioning that the Council run works have dou-
bled that overall investment ,ranging from     
Marine Lake to Royal Sands, Pier Square and 
most recently the new art and landscaping that 
has taken place under the Wonders of Weston 
project....and your local Councillors have been 
very much leading from the front . Now we have 
exciting plans for Dolphin Square and the Tropi-
cana unfolding too 
Never think being a North Somerset Councillor is 
boring !  
As usual we are always available for your ques-
tions and to assist, preferably during daytime 
hours . 
 
Terry Porter       
01934 813399       
Mob.   07989 855339                
E Mail terry.porter@n-somerset.gov.uk   
   
Elfan Ap Rees 
01934 824758 
E Mail  elfan.ap.rees@n-somerset .gov.uk  

WESTON HOSPICE CARE HUTTON SUPPORT GROUP  
 

A grand sum of £486.50 was raised at our recent Tea at Three. 
 

87 tickets were sold. The raffle raised £221.00 and a further £21 was raised by the sale of surplus 
cakes. We would like to thank all those people who supported us, contributed to the raffle and peo-
ple who made and donated cakes. 
 

Thank you again Hutton. 
 

We look forward to seeing you all again at our Christmas Bazaar and next year at our 2011 fund-
raising events. 
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Elborough Village Residents 
Association . 

 

The citizens of Elborough, after a public vote, 
have established a resident's association to look 
after any issues concerning the village. That 
same public voted thirteen residents to serve on 
a committee to guide the work. 
 
Our aim is to bring the community together and 
discuss any topic concerning the village. 
The location of a play area somewhere in the 
village has been a major topic but 
unfortunately, because of government cuts, this 
had to be abandoned. We organised a pond 
clearing and BBQ day when we were fortunate 
to have good weather and everyone, 
especially the younger generation enjoyed get-
ting involved. We will be arranging more social 
events, including a skittles evening for children 

and adults and so look out for details of these 
on our website www.elboroughvillage.org.uk 
As part of Hutton we have asked to be involved 
in Hutton in Bloom, It has been agreed that we 
will establish a small group who will work on the 
village to make sure it shows as high a standard 
of planting as Hutton itself. We already have a 
pathway to the post-box now which saves walk-
ing over the grass. 
 
We are looking at more notice boards in the   
village and grit bins, hopefully before the 
winter. Also we have been investigating the    
frequent localised power cuts the village 
experiences and trying to get some traffic      
improvements in the Banwell Road as it runs 
past the village, 
 
We appreciate any comments and suggestions 
so anyone is welcome to get involved. Use the 
web site or contact Glyn Hayes 01934 824587. 

Vacancy  

for  

Clerk to Hutton Parish Council  
 
 

Duties include providing the secretariat to the Council, financial administration and records 
and attendance at Parish Council and committee meetings.   Approximately 21 hours per 

week.    
 

Salary to be by negotiation, subject to experience and/or qualifications. 
 

Applications in writing, including a CV, to be received no later than November 26 should 
be sent/delivered to:     

 
Chairman to Hutton Parish Council 

Parish Office 
Hutton Village Hall 

Hutton 
Weston-super-Mare 

BS24 9SN 
 

Interviews will be held in the second week of December. 
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HUTTON SHORT MAT BOWLS 
CLUB  

 

CHARITY EVENT SUNDAY  

12 SEPTEMBER 2010  
 

Each year Hutton Short Mat Bowls Club holds a 
Charity Bowls event and this year the nominated 
charity was Freewheelers EVS, a voluntary group 
which transports blood and organs across Som-
erset on behalf of the National Health Service.  
Freewheelers rely on donations to fund their   
operation. 
 

The event was held on Sunday 12 September 
with16 teams (comprising 64 bowlers and       
divided into 2 groups) in total taking part in the 
event with each team playing 4 games.    The 
winners of each group played in the final.  For 
the second year running the final was closely 
contested by Skewan, from South Wales and 
Winterbourne, with Skewan eventually winning 

14 ð 7.  This was the reverse of the result from 
last year. 
 

The Charity event is well supported by the short 
mat bowling community and the event has       
already been booked for next year. 

Prior to the charity event, three of the members 
of Hutton Short Mat Bowls Club,  Frank Paige, 
Mike Turnbull and Bryan Ennis did a charity climb 
of Ben Nevis with sponsorship going to the Free-
wheelers.  The climb took 4 ¼ hours to get to the 
top and 4 hours to come down.  Not a bad 
achievement considering their combined age is 
203, between them they managed to raise in ex-
cess of £300 in sponsorship. 
 

The Club would like to thank everybody who 
contributed to the event. 
 

In total the Club has raised £1400  for Free-
wheelers 
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Hutton Conservative Group  

UPDATE FROM 
LITTLE OWLS 
PRE-SCHOOL  
 
Tel: 07757201694 
 

Hello from the Owls! 
 
Here we are already half way through our    
Autumn Term, where does the time go? We have 
been welcoming our new children into Little Owls 
and everyone is settled-in. 
 
We have been learning about our families and 
homes and discussing our journey into Little Owls, 
how we get to Owls and what buildings we pass 
on the way. We have been busy constructing a 
3D map of Hutton Village for our wall display. 
We would like to talk to the children about how 
the village used to look in times gone by and 
touch on what life would have been like years 
ago. If anyone has any old photographs of Hut-
ton they would be able to come and show the 
children, please let us know. 
 
We are very lucky to have such beautiful       
surroundings in which the children can take part 
in Forest School, and on the 7th October we 
marked our 2nd birthday by planting a Rowan 
tree that had been donated to us. The sun shone 

as we planted the tree, then we carried on the 
birthday celebrations with balloons and cake!  
We would like to say thank you to John Coote 
who allowed us to plant the tree on Parish Coun-
cil land, and Brian Cooper from Hutton in Bloom 
for taking some lovely photos of us and lending 
us the shiny spade! Also thanks to everyone that 
attended and for making it such a lovely day for 
us. 
 
We are looking forward to a very busy term 
filled with lots of exciting activities. We are 
dressing-up to raise money for Children in Need, 
attending the Remembrance Day two minute    
silence at Hutton School and planning lots of 
Christmas activities, finishing with a Nativity play 
and big Christmas party. 
 
Wishing you all a happy Christmas from the 
staff at Little Owls. 

Our new venue at the Ship in Uphill has proved 
very popular for our Social Lunches, although we 
may use other local places throughout the year for 
a variety of menus. 
 

The Skittles evening went very well with fewer 
than usual participating as there were many 
events going on, on that date. 
 

We could do with some help on Hutton and 
Bleadon market days with the loading and 
unloading of boxes and help on the stall. The 
ladies strength is waning! 
 

Our AGM is on the 28th January 2011, at 2pm in 
the Small hall of Hutton Village Hall, with the usual 
tea, coffee and biscuits. We wish everyone a 
happy Christmas, and thank you for your support.  
 
Ena King Hon Sec 
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Anniversary lunch marks 40 
years  

of  Hutton Friendship Circle  
 

Eighty-six members of Hutton Friendship Circle 
gathered at the Village Hall on October 11th to 
mark the 40th anniversary of the Circle.   This 
was the anniversary lunch, an annual event at the 
start of autumn and what a thoroughly enjoyable 
occasion it was.  Even though our range of food 
has to be curtailed because of limitations in the 
kitchen we were provided with a splendid cold 
meat lunch followed by tempting sweets and a 
lavish cheese board. 
 
We were then entertained by Tim Lewis relating 
with story and song the lives of Flanders and 
Swann and judging by the applause this was 
much appreciated by the Circle audience.  
There was a full coach for the mystery trip on the 
21st which ventured into Devon, followed by 
cream tea at Cricket St Thomas, and we are now 
lining up with shopping baskets for the trip to 
Taunton on November 24th.   
 
Margaret Adams entertained us with more tales 
from a farmerõs wife ð tales related in rhyme.  
Margaret told us her stories of life on the farm 
in this style without a single prompt ð what a 
memory. 
 
Please make a note that the coffee morning is a 
little earlier in November ð itõs on Saturday the 
20th.  Please give it your support and bring 
along friends.  The Christmas coffee morning 
with mince pies and a bumper Christmas draw is 
on Saturday, December 18th.  
 
There will be a return visit by the Rainbow 
Singers providing another musical afternoon on 
Monday, November 22nd. 
 
We have been invited to the Nativity Play at the 
School on Monday December 6th.  Please be at 
the School in good time for the play to start at 2 
pm.  

 
Our Christmas lunch is to be at the Batch Hotel 
and as always there will be coaches provided to 
take us there and bring us back.   Jim Scadding 
will be our entertainer with his lively music. 
We shall be returning to the Village Hall after 
Christmas with a bingo session on January 3rd 
and we shall be receiving the humorous 
reflections of a policeman from Mike Rowland on 
the 17th.  
The walks ð Our walks organiser, Lorraine, is so 
thrilled with the response to the monthly rambles 
that she intends to continue them once a month 
during the winter  ð but not if the weather is 
horrible.  Every one of Lorraineõs walks this year 
has met with perfect weather, so letõs hope her 
luck holds out.  
Administering the Friendship Circle:   I want to 
conclude my piece this month by drawing your 
attention to the very important work carried out 
by members of your committee, who do their 
utmost to ensure that the Friendship Circle 
continues to be a friendly, well-run organisation.      
Vera Clark has been our guide and mentor as 
secretary for 12 years and in 2010 she took on 
the added responsibility of organising the 
outings ð and made a brilliant job of it as well.  
Now Vera wants a rest!  And we shall have to fill 
these two posts when we come to start 2011.  In 
these days of instant communication of course it 
would be helpful to have a secretary with access 
to a computer. So, really we are now looking for 
two members to step forward and fill Veraõs 
shoes.   
 
With best wishes to you all, Brian Cooper, 
Chairman.  
 
Birthday greetings: 
November ð 26th Valerie Thomas; 30th Patricia 
James. 
 

December ð 1st Jennifer Thorn, 5th Sally Crowe, 
Vera Hilton, Brian Leonard; 7th Josephine Collins, 
Muriel Johnson, Grace Wrigglesworth,  8th June 
Miell, Irene Sinclair; 11th Muriel Light; 14th 
Pauline Ballard, Doris Botley; 19th William 
Amesbury, Jean Glitz; 19th Wendy Wilson; 22nd 
Margaret Hart, John Sparks, Edward Teague; 
28th Sarah Gray, Sylvia Griffiths; 31st Dorothy 
Evans. 
 

January ð 5th Diana James; 16th Yoland Chaney, 
Beatrice Stafford; 22nd Karl Simon. 
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HUTTON DABASO TWINNING 
 

WASSAILINGWASSAILING   
Saturday 22nd January 2011 

Starting 6.00 p.m.PROMPT  
 

 

 

                      Wood View, Wood View, 15a Moorcroft Road   

Then on to Des Phippen Park,  

Walnut Barn & Hutton Village Hall 

     Rag Morris Rag Morris & Jambo Ceilidh Music 

Refreshments and Bar in Hutton Village Hall 

Villagers of  Hutton !  

I hope that everyone is in agreement with me in 
saying how lovely the floral displays and 
hanging baskets have looked this year 
throughout the village. The South West in Bloom 
judges were suitably impressed with the Hutton 
teamõs hard efforts and rewarded us with a 
Gold. 
 
 With the retirement of Brian Cooper as 
Chairman and the òstanding downó of Greta ,his 
wife, as Secretary, the Hutton in Bloom team is 
anxious to boost the numbers of its keen but 
small group of volunteers in order to continue its 
good work into 2011. 

If there is anyone out there, who is interested in 
joining a happy, friendly team of people in 
order to provide the village with a fabulous 
floral display and can spare an hour or so now 
and again to help, please, please ring our co-
ordinator Jim Spence on 01934 813120 or      
e-mail him to talk things over on  

jimb0s@btinternet.com. 
 
Help keep Hutton Blooming ! 
 
Andrew Monkman. 


